# Easton Board of Police Commissioners Regular Meeting

Easton Public Library Community Room October 12, 2020

The Easton Police Commission Meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm by Chairman Colangelo.

Present were:

Rich Colangelo, Chairman
David Smith, Vice Chairman
Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary
Vincent Battaglia, Commissioner
Laurie Israel, Commissioner

Also present: Chief Rich Doyle

### I. PRELIMINARY BUSINESS

Correspondence: An Easton resident sent a note thanking PO Kaluta for the time and kindness shown to him and his family.

## II. PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

#### III. CHIEF'S MONTHLY ACTIVITY REPORT

- A. The September Incident Analysis was reviewed noting no delayed responses.
- B. Chief Doyle advised the Commission that the PowerDMS record keeping system is fully operational. The Commission was updated on the status of certain personnel matters and maintenance issues with the animal shelter.

## IV. <u>NEW BUSINESS</u>

- A. A motion was made by Commissioner Battaglia to approve the Minutes for the Regular Meeting of September 14, 2020. Commissioner Israel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- B. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo directing Easton DPW to eliminate a ditch at the intersection of Staples Road and Silver Hill Road to improve the line of sight as recommended by PO Kinahan in a memo dated 9/30/2020. Commissioner Herrmann seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
- C. A motion was made by Chairman Colangelo to concur with the Connecticut Department of Transportation's proposed installation of centerline rumble strips on Route 58 as detailed in a letter from the State dated September 30, 2020. Commissioner Battaglia seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Commissioner Battaglia made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 5:55 pm and the motion was seconded by Commissioner Herrmann. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted:

Commissioner Thomas A. Herrmann, Secretary